
                                          
NOTICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARING 

 PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED RULE CHANGE 
        AND QUARTERLY BUSINESS MEETING 

                                                                                        
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the South Dakota Commission on Gaming will hold 
an administrative hearing, a public hearing on a proposed rule change   and its quarterly 
business meeting on November 15, 2018,  beginning at 1:00 PM MST  in the City 
Commission Chambers at Deadwood City Hall, 102 Sherman Street, Deadwood, South 
Dakota. 
 

AGENDA 
Call to Order 
 
Conflicts of Interest Disclosure  
 
 ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS 
 
 
Petition for Rehearing in the Matter of a Bad Beat Poker Dispute   

 
QUARTERLY BUSINESS MEETING 

 
Minutes of Quarterly Meeting of September 19, 2018  
 
Remarks by Andy Gerlach, Secretary of Revenue 
 
Reports on G2E 
 
Stipulation of Assurance and Voluntary Compliance, August Hewson  
 
2019 Live Horse Racing Dates pp  
 
 Verdendrye Benevolent Association  
 
 North East Area Horse Racing, Inc.  
 
Renewal of Simulcast Provider License pp  
 
Renewal of Simulcast Site License  
 
Extension of Commission Designee on Hub Bond pp  
 
Next Meeting Date  
 



Tentative 2019 Quarterly Meeting Dates  
 
Public Comment 
 
Deadwood Licensing Matters  
 
 
PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED RULE CHANGE 
 
Variations of Play Triple Win 20 pp 49-63 
 
Executive Session pursuant to SDCL 1-25-2 (1) (3) and (4) and 42-7B-8.1 (4) 
 
Decisions on Administrative Hearings 
 
Adjournment   
 
 
NOTE:  Members of the Commission on Gaming will attend a reception in recognition of 
Executive Secretary Larry Eliason’s upcoming retirement. The reception will be held at 
the VFW Post, 10 Pine Street, Deadwood, South Dakota, at 5:00 PM.  The public is 
invited to this event.  No official Commission business will be conducted. 
 
 
 
     CRAIG J. SPARROW 
     Deputy Executive Secretary  
 
                                                                                                                                                                               
   For access, persons with special needs may call the Commission office (605) 578-3074. 
                    
 
 
 
 
 
                
 
                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                          



                                                    
 
 


